OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE-  6 April 2010
PROJECT-  John Day Dam
RESPONSE DATE-  09 April 2010 
Description of the problem- Installation of the new avian wire array at John Day Dam (JDA) has been delayed due to bad weather and a slip in the Bay 20 flow deflector schedule.  The avian array installation is expected to be completed on Friday, but the ongoing balloon-tag injury and survival study has to shut down to facilitate this.  
Type of outage required- Removal of the release pipes on April 12 requires temporarily switching to the FPP pattern (north bulked at 30%) and closing the TSWs.  
Impact on facility operation- Spill patterns would be impacted for four hours on 12 April. 
Length of time for repairs- Four hours to remove the pipe on 12 April.
Expected impacts on fish passage- Impacts to fish are expected to be minimal.  Spill will still start as planned: 30% TSW pattern in Appendix A.  The balloon-tag test will continue on April 10-11 under that spill pattern, but with a 4.0 Kcfs discharge from Bay 20 (the planned test condition that remains).  
The removal of the release pipes will occur on April 12.  Pipe removal will require temporarily switching to the FPP pattern (north bulked at 30%) and closing the TSWs.  Once the pipes are removed, spill will return to the TSW pattern.  The temporary switch in pattern and removal of the pipe is expected to take 6 hours, from 0900-1500.
Comments from agencies

NOAA- via telephone Fredricks said he was ok with the plan as outlined in this form.
Final results- work occurred mostly as noted above.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Dennis
Dennis Schwartz
NWP Planning Bio
503-808-4779
Dennis.E.Schwartz@usace.army.mil
